THE TWIN HILLS WATER DISTRICT
Annual Meeting
Monday, May 23rd 2022 at 7:00pm

Call to order:
The meeting was held at the home of Larry Antosz, 182 Twin Hills Drive on Monday, May 23rd 2022
The meeting was called to order by THWD President, Bryan Peretto at 7:01PM.

Proof of Quorum:
Not fewer than 10 voters of the District shall constitute a quorum for the transaction of business.

Also In Attendance: 
President:		Bryan Peretto
Vice-President:		Ryan Jones
Recording Secretary:	Jonathan Schnetzer
Treasurer:		Ron Vernier
Comptroller:		Larry Antosz
Directors:		Bill Peracchio
Greg Gordon
Luis Matos
Miranda Muro
Frances Murphy

Reading of unapproved minutes of prior meeting.
2021 Annual Meeting Minutes read by Jonathan T. Schnetzer
Motion to accept minutes: by Bill Peracchio, seconded by Ryan Jones.

2022 Board of Directors Meeting Minutes read by Jonathan T. Schnetzer
Motion to accept minutes by Frances Murphy, seconded by Miranda Muro

Reports of Officers and Committees:
President:
Completed Actions
· Ceiling insulated and replaced at lower pump house
· New sump pump installed in upper pump housing
· Thermostatically controlled heaters installed at lower pump house
· Blueprints, documents, and a contact list have all been uploaded to the “cloud” for storage.
· A google Email & phone number has been set up and is in use for THWD communications.
· The asset tracking log has been completed and filed with town assessor
· Tree at lower well removed
· CBYD annual registration completed

Comptroller:
· New state requirement; The Lead and Copper Rule
· This is mandatory, homes must be accounted for by October 2024
· Inventory must be created for the EPA by federal mandate
· LaFramboise can aide in the inventory
· October testing results
· Atlantic States Water Association will complete our Consumer Confidence Report (CCR) (aka “water quality report”)
· Water testing schedule
· Asbestos (every 9 years)
· Uranium, Radium, IOCS, SOCS, VOCS (every 3 years)
· Lead and Copper PBCU (5 times over every 3 years)
· Nitrate, Nitrite (Yearly)
· Total Coliform, Physical Parameters (Monthly)
· Asset tracking would be a great benefit for the District

Treasurer:
· Nancy McMeekin resigned April 18th, 2022
· Testing costs are increasing. Plus new Lead and Copper Rule
· Taxes and town fees
· Eversource prices are increasing (delivery rates)
· State assistance may be available for families that are having troubles financially
· Low interest loans may be available if needed for district expenses
· All expenses for the district have been rising. The district needs to consider the long term financial security to remain viable in the future
· Quarterly water usage pricing  
· Proposed Budget 

Adoption of the budget:
Motion to accept budget: by Ryan Jones, seconded by Ron Vernier.

Election of Officers and Directors:
Take additional nominations from the floor.

Proposed Slate:
President		- Bryan Peretto
Vice President		- Ryan Jones
Recording Secretary	- Jonathan Schnetzer
Treasurer		- Ron Vernier
Comptroller		- Larry Antosz
Directors (5)		- Bill Peracchio, Greg Gordon, Miranda Muro, Luis Matos, Frances Murphy

Motion to accept nominations: by quorum, motion passes.

Unfinished business
· Interior walls of the lower pump house still need replacement.  Looking for volunteers.
· The fence at the lower pump house needs to be installed.  Ron will investigate.
· Generator and ATS install will be pushed out until other items are completed due to inflated costs.
· An Emergency Preparedness Plan (source and pricing for delivered water) still needs to be created.  Byran will begin preparing this with Larry’s familiarity of what is expected.
· Clearing the right of way.  Need to stake boundaries. Pricing will follow. Any unnatural debris deposited by homeowners will have to be relocated or a removal fee will be imposed. Homeowners within the right of way to receive a letter detailing when and how the clearing will occur.  The homeowners need to keep the area clear moving forward.
· Pricing for the upper well check valve should be available soon from the water operator.

New Business
· Contact info should be posted on the Lower Pump House building as it was in the past.  Bryan to follow up on this.
· Create new generic email accounts that can be handed over to new officers as they change (comptroller, treasurer, executives).   
· Google workspace / 4 users = $588 year   
· Ionos email / 5 users = $180 a year
· Rackspace email / 4 users = $154 a year
· HostGator: web host which includes unlimited email = $129 yr ($51 first year).  
· Motion to adopt HostGator service:  by Bryan Peretto, seconded by Toby Schnetzer.
· Commercial use of water district resources. Proposed amendment to the Rules and Regulations as well as mailed notification.
· [bookmark: _gjdgxs]“Water and services provided by the Twin Hills Water District may not be used for any regular and ongoing commercial purpose; except:
     1) For, and by those who have, a cottage food license granted through the Department of Consumer Protection in accordance with CT Public Act 18-141.
     2) By contractors hired to do work at a residence serviced by the District.
The fine for each occurrence shall not exceed $175 and repeated offenses may result in the shutting off of water to the offending property if the misuse were to negatively affect the District.”
· Motion to accept amendment: by Greg Gordon, seconded by Elaine Henry.
· Many residents in the neighborhood have changed electric suppliers.  The District should also look into changing to lower costs.
· A discussion occurred on the topic of needing new members to join the THWD Board/Officers/Volunteers.  Perhaps a volunteer day could occur with a cookout afterwards.
· New neighbors within the District should receive a Welcome Letter, explaining what the district is and how it operates.  This could also let them know about upcoming volunteer items and meetings.  “Great way to get to know your neighbors!”

Adjournment
Motion to adjourn: by Bryan Peretto, seconded by Ryan Jones.
Meeting adjourned at 8:15PM.


